
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

November 2, 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reprint of Dr. Smithôs letter  

Dear Parents, Guardians, and Caregivers:  

 

ñDarkness cannot drive out darkness; only light can do that. Hate cannot drive out hate; 

only love can do that.ò ï Dr. Martin Luther, King, Jr. 

 

Last Sunday, I was one of the hundreds gathered in grief to take comfort from community as 

we remembered the eleven congregants murdered at the Tree of Life synagogue in 

Pittsburgh. The ceremony was a powerful reminder that our world is filled with good.  Even 

knowing that to be true, I find it nearly impossible to put words to this senseless slaughter of 

innocent life. My nine- year-old son, Liam, attended with me and in the car on the ride home 

asked, as a 9 year old would, ñWhy did they get killed?ò How does one explain hate to a nine 

year old? I am grateful to the Anti-Defamation League (ADL) for having so many rich 

resources to help respond to that question; I am heartbroken that in 2018 in America, their 

resources are in such high demand. 

 

During Sundayôs ceremony, Connecticut ADL Executive Director Steve Ginsberg reminded 

the audience that anti-Semitic incidents increased nearly 60% from 2016 to 2017. K-12 

school-based incidents were up 94% in the same year. The clear message is that we can and 

should be doing more to combat racism, bigotry, and hate. Our school community will not 

tolerate such acts. 

 

As we mourn the loss of the victims, we also acknowledge that we have members of this 

community who feel vulnerable and afraid. For many, the massacre at the Tree of Life 

synagogue only deepened their sense of fear. We stand in solidarity with our Jewish 

neighbors and recommit to efforts to promote peace and to be part of the light that will drive 

out the darkness. 

 

In our schools, we continue efforts initiated last year to strengthen curriculum and 

programming around Holocaust education and cultural competence. On December 4th our 

WHS sophomores will participate in the ADLôs Names Can Really Hurt Us program. A 

number of Middlebrook staff are actively participating in online training offered by Facing 

History and Ourselves, an organization dedicated to Holocaust and genocide education. 

Tomorrow, a team of administrators and staff are attending a training program entitled ñThe 

December Dilemma,ò which will offer strategies to promote greater understanding and 

respect among students of different traditions by taking care to adhere to the requirements of 

the First Amendment. 

  



 

 

Another team is attending ADLôs Echoes and Reflections training on November 6th.  This 

important program provides guidance and instructional materials for use in educating 

students about the Holocaust. Multicultural education expert Dr. William Howe was in 

district this past week conducting an audit of our policies and the district committee chaired 

by Kim Zemo continues its work begun last school year. 

 

The threads that weave the fabric of our Wilton community are strong. Through our shared 

commitments to eradicate bigotry and hate as well as our resolve to equip our students with 

the knowledge, skills, and empathy they will need to be tomorrowôs leaders, that fabric will 

only strengthen.  Below, please note a few resources you may find helpful as you process, or 

help your children process, the tragic violence at the Tree of Life synagogue. Additionally, 

our schoolsô mental health staff stands ready to support any students or families who may be 

struggling in the wake of this horrific act of violence.   

 

Sincerely,  

 
 

Kevin J. Smith, Ph.D. 

Superintendent of Schools  

 

Resources: 

https://www.schoolcrisiscenter.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/02/guidelines-talking-about-

tragedies.pdf 

 

https://www.cstsonline.org/resources/resource-master-list/201810-tree-of-life-synagogue-

shooting-disaster-response-and-recovery-resources 

 

https://www.cstsonline.org/assets/media/documents/CSTS_FS_Restore_Well_being_Childre

n_Disaster.pdf 
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https://www.schoolcrisiscenter.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/02/guidelines-talking-about-tragedies.pdf
https://www.cstsonline.org/resources/resource-master-list/201810-tree-of-life-synagogue-shooting-disaster-response-and-recovery-resources
https://www.cstsonline.org/resources/resource-master-list/201810-tree-of-life-synagogue-shooting-disaster-response-and-recovery-resources
https://www.cstsonline.org/assets/media/documents/CSTS_FS_Restore_Well_being_Children_Disaster.pdf
https://www.cstsonline.org/assets/media/documents/CSTS_FS_Restore_Well_being_Children_Disaster.pdf


 

 
 
 

 
 
 Student Awarded at Area Model U.N. 

Conference 
On the weekend of September 22, senior Liam 

McCarthy represented Wilton's Model U.N. at the 

Model U.N. Conference held at Darien High 

School.  As the Mexican delegate on the International 

Surveillance Committee, Liam stood out among his 

peers and was given the Outstanding Delegate award. 

Please congratulate Liam when you see him.  

 
 Student Selected for National Music Event 

Sophomore Adarsh Varghese has been selected to 

perform at the National Association for Music 

Educationôs (NAfME) 2018 All-National Honor 

Ensembles in November due to his talent as a 

vocalist.  Students from around the country were 

chosen for this honor through an audition process. 

Eligible students first qualified for their state-level 

honor ensemble program and then competed against 

top students for a spot in these national honor 

ensembles.  Adarsh is one of only a handful of 

students from Connecticut who were selected to sing 

in the eventôs choir.   

 

 Student Part of Yale School of Medicine Summer 
Institute  

WHS senior Shikha Shah presented her research: 

ñExamining the Effects of Aging and PCOS on the 

Baroreceptor Reflexò on Thursday August 23, 2018. 

Shikha was an intern in the Yale School of 

Medicine summer program, Discovery to Cure High 

School Summer Institute. Shika will continue her 

collaboration with her Yale principal investigator in 

the form of an Independent Study run through the 

WHS science department this year. 

 

 Congress of Future Medical Leaders 

This past June, current junior Anusha Chegu 

represented Wilton High School and the State of 

Connecticut at the Congress of Future Medical 

Leaders in Boston, MA.  Anusha and other attendees 

were able to watch a live surgery and learn from 

leaders in the medical field, including Nobel Prize 

winners, National Medal of Science winners, and 

Google Science Fair winners. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
The WHS Art Department is holding a photography 

exhibit entitled "Remembering Summer 2018" in the 

main lobby gallery through November 16.  The 

exhibit will feature student and staff photographs 

documenting their summer experiences.  Stop by to 

view some amazing photos from the WHS 

community! 

 
 
 
 

 

With Veteranôs day approaching, Socks for Soldiers 

will run its first sock collection of new white tube 

socks for the 2018-2019 school year.  Donation boxes 

will be set up outside the WHS Main Office in the 

second floor lobby and outside Mr. Pompaôs door in 

the School Counseling wing for this drive.  

The group has provided soldiers and veterans with 

over 12,200  pairs of socks since it began in 

December of 2008. They also supported Homes for 

the Brave in Bridgeport and additionally have 

connected with Bill Madaras to support the veterans 

serviced by the Provisions for Patriots Program in 

Indiana.   

 Thank you so much for your generosity now 

and over these past years. 
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WHS Student Accomplishments 

Socks for Soldiers 

Art Exhibit  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Middlebrook School Store is open Monday-

Friday from 8:00am-8:20am and during lunch waves 

in the LLC.  On the last Friday of each month, we 

will be selling merchandise in the cafeteria. 

 

Middlebrook t-shirts, sweatshirts, chromebook 

stickers, scented erasers and popsockets are just a 

few of the items available for sale.  

 

Interested students can contact Mrs. Leonard or Mrs. 

Ellis if they are interested in helping out at the store. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Eighth-Grade Orchestra performed in their first 

concert of the year, the Halloween Spooktacular! In 

addition to performing a piece on their own, eighth 

graders joined the high school musicians for an 

exciting rendition of ñRosin Eating Zombies from 

Outer Space,ò and ñThe Devil Went Down to 

Georgia.ò This grand finale featured over 100 

students on stage, including soloists on electric 

violins, singers, and actors. It was a fun night of 

spooky music! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8th Grade  

The students spent some time expanding their 

vocabulary about family and friends. They learned 

some new expressions they could use to describe 

others. They picked a French-speaking country and 

their task was to find out information on family 

traditions and customs in the country they had 

picked. They presented the information in a Google 

slideshow and they made a Flipgrid video that 

outlined some differences and some similarities 

between the families in the French-speaking country 

and families in Wilton. 

 

7th Grade 

The seventh grade students have been enjoying 

learning about French food and vocabulary 

associated with food at a French café. They are 

preparing a ñpetit-d®jeuner fran­aisò at home and 

sharing their photos and experiences with their peers 

in the class.  How surprised they were to learn that 

the French often drink their coffee and hot chocolate 

in the morning from a large bowl, rather than from a 

cup! The students are practicing skits in which they 

need to order items for breakfast and lunch.  

 

6th Grade 

The students have been enjoying learning how the 

French greet and get to know each other. They wrote 

scripts using new vocabulary and expressions. They 

acted out skits or created videos, as they imagined 

they were sitting at French cafés in the region of 

Lô´le-de-France.They researched the region at the 

onset of the school year. We look forward to ending 

this unit with some specialties from the area. They 

have also had great success mastering useful phrases 

and classroom vocabulary as they strive to stay 

immersed in French. 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Store 

Middlebrook 

 

Halloween Spooktacular 

World Language ~ French  



 

 

 

 

Art students at Middlebrook are creating artwork that 

reflects sequential learning in their grades 6 through 

8 curriculum. 

  

Grade 6 students are finishing up Observational 

Drawing where the art elements of space, (positive 

or negative) and color, (warm or cool) are addressed. 

As students begin their new unit, Camouflage 

Watercolor Animals, students will explore the 

analogous colors and learn the techniques of 

watercolor painting. 

  

  

  
  

 
  

 

 

Grade 7 students are hard at work with their 

International Art Exchange projects as they explore 

global awareness through visual literacy. Our theme 

this year is Heritage. Our students will be 

exchanging artwork with students from Spain, 

Romania, and Ghana. 

   

Grade 8 students are completing a realistic hand 

drawing concentrating on the art elements of shape, 

value, and form. Their backgrounds are informed by 

our study of the Surrealists, Magritte and Dali, as 

well as autobiographical images drawn from word 

prompts. Artists in grade 8 are using mixed mediums 

to complete their drawings.     

           

 
  

   

 

 

 

Middlebrook School celebrated Teen Read Week 

during the second week of October. The fun was 

kicked off by a PTA sponsored visit from Author 

Jordan Sonnenblick on October 5th. A former middle 

school teacher and author of 11 published young 

adult books including Drums, Girls & Dangerous 

Pie, he played to rave reviews. Other aspects of Teen 

Read Week included daily quotes about reading 

added to the morning announcements, activities in 

the Library Learning Commons at the beginning of 

the day and during lunch, and a Dress as a 

Childrenôs Book Character Costume Contest that 

was held on October 12th. At the end of the week, 

students were invited to bring in gently used middle 

school appropriate books for a book swap.  

 

 
 

Art News 

Teen Read Week 



 

 

 

 

 

On Monday, November 12, 2018, in conjunction 

with the History Channel, Cider Mill will hold the 

annual ñTake a Vet to Schoolò assembly. Students 

invite their family and friends from the five branches 

of the armed services to be honored with music from 

our Cider Mill Orchestra, Band, and Cider Mill 

Singers.  

  

This year, our honored speaker is Colonel Jen 

Fullmer. She is Executive Director of Boots2Roots. 

It is the only nonprofit in Maine specifically focused 

on connecting with active duty military members 

before they begin their transition to Maine so they 

can hit the ground running when they get there. Jen 

served 24 years in the United States Air Force and 

retired as a Colonel in the fall of 2015. She grew up 

here in Wilton, and is a 1985 graduate of Wilton 

High School. 

  

Following each assembly, there will be a reception 

for the veterans and their families in the cafeteria. 

Many veterans will return to share their experiences 

with students in the classroom in a smaller setting. 

Thank you for honoring our veterans each and every 

day.  

 

 
Colonel Jen Fullmer 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Students have started reflecting on their "Let's Grow" 

projects in Nod Hill 4th grade. Students were excited 

to share about their experiences from the wide range 

of projects they completed. Students tried new 

things, tackled a challenge and helped others. They 

reported that it was "fun, challenging, and nice to do 

things on their own.  We look forward to seeing all 

the other reflections as they are completed.   

 

 

 

The Cider Mill PTA "Walk-a-thon in Color" 

fundraiser was a huge success! It was a beautiful day 

to celebrate exercise with the entire school 

population.  Everyone had a fabulous time! 

  

ñTake a Vet to Schoolò  

Cider Mill  

 

Walk-a-thon in Color 

ñLetôs Growò  

 



 

 

 

After school activities have begun! One of the 

exciting activities being offered on Thursdays is an 

Odyssey of the Mind Spontaneous problem club. 

Students will work in groups to solve verbal and 

hands on problems. Here is an example of a verbal 

problem: Your problem is to make a rhyme using a 

name or species of an animal. For example, you 

might say, "I think mice are nice" or "There's a cat in 

the hat." A creative response might be: I lost my 

baseball bat - do you know where it's at? Here is an 

example of a hands on problem: With these supplies, 

make the highest and strongest structure: 40 pieces 

of spaghetti, 15 pieces of elbow macaroni, 25 

miniature marshmallows, 10 toothpicks, 4 straws, 

and 5 adhesive mailing labels. There are still a few 

slots left. If you are interested, please email Mrs. 

Romero romerok@wiltonps.org 

 

 

Third graders created an artifact of their choice from 

the Indigenous People Unit as part of a trans-

disciplinary culminating project. They wrote about 

why it was important to Native Americans and why 

it is important to continue learning about the artifact 

as part of the culture of Indigenous People.  

 

 

 

 

Fifth graders are studying aspects of the river 

environment related to plants and animals preparing 

for winter as well as the importance of the river itself 

in conserving fresh water. Students studied a model 

of the Norwalk River Watershed and visited the 

Norwalk River where they observed the river, the 

forest, a flood plain, and marsh. They learned how 

they function in the watershed and why each is 

important to the water cycle.  

 

 

 

Cannondale Third Graders have been hard at work 

researching, planning, building and presenting their 

own Native American artifacts. We have built 

teepees, wigwams, dream catchers, totem poles and 

so much more! This year, we have begun our all-new 

 Indigenous People of Connecticut unit and 

 we have become so interested in the culture  

 of the Native American people way back in  

 the beginning  days of CT. We even teamed 

 up with our LLC and Music teachers to  

 present this unit in a trans-disciplinary format 

 to even further enrich our learning!  

 

 

 

Odyssey of the Mind 

 Indigenous People Unit 

Norwalk River Watershed 

 

Native American Artifacts 

mailto:romerok@wiltonps.org


 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Our students are participating the in the Let Grow 

Project this month.  The idea is simply that students 

go home and talk with their parents about doing 

something independently that they have never done 

before.  They may work with a sibling to build a fort, 

make themselves lunch, play in the backyard or even 

collect eggs from the chicken coop. We had a second 

grader go grocery shopping by himself and another 

walked to piano with her sister! Check out the smiles 

on our students who are feeling proud in these 

moments of independence! #letgrowmoment 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

While the kids were home enjoying their day off 

from school on Columbus Day, the Miller-Driscoll 

staff was engaged in work to develop their skills 

related to emotional intelligence.  Using the work 

from Dr. Mark Brackett, founding director of the 

Yale Center for Emotional Intelligence, staff 

explored the Mood Meter to practice identifying and 

labeling emotions and explored how our emotions 

impact ourselves and others. 

 

 
 
 
 

 

First grade students started out by studying 

Kandinsky's circle painting and then creating circle 

paintings of their own inspired by him.  Next they 

moved on to a study of Mondrian .  They created 

their own Mondrian inspired collages, which they 

are turning into animals or objects.  Soon theyôll be 

learning about Alexander Calder. 

 

     

 
 
 

Miller -Driscoll  

 

Let Grow Moments!!!     

 

RULER ï Emotional Intelligence    

Art News    



 

 
 
 
 

Our Student Leaders for the 2018-2019 are off to an 

exciting start.  The group of 13 second graders 

named themselves the Wilton Stars.  At our next 

meeting, the team will look at the safe school climate 

data from last year to begin thinking and planning 

projects that will help make improvements for 

students, staff and parents at Miller-Driscoll.  Stay 

tuned to find out about our first school wide project. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Last week all students at Miller-Driscoll gathered to 

discuss our first mindset trait, empathy.  Students 

were encouraged to show empathy around our school 

and at home.  When students are caught showing 

empathy at school, they will be given a heart 

sticker.  If your child comes home with a big red 

heart sticker ask them how they showed empathy to a 

friend.  Your student will also come home with an 

empathy writing assignment to be done as a 

family.  Hopefully this will open a dialogue about 

empathy at home and will expand our childrenôs 

understanding of this important mindset trait. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wilton Continuing Education  

 

 

Since the start of the new school year the Miller-Driscoll Childcare Students have been busy decorating their 

room for the Fall Season.  The Bulletin Board has gone up and students have been involved in creative projects 

such as apple and leaf paintings, arm and finger knitting and enjoying outdoor recess time. The pumpkin patch 

is up and students will be picking pumpkins from their pumpkin patch to decorate.  

                                   

            

Student Leadership    Empathy    



 

The Cider Mill Afterschool Program has settled into 

the new school year and new and returning students 

have enjoyed the afternoons with outdoor recess, 

reconnecting with friends not seen over the summer 

and beginning new projects such as finger knitting 

pumpkin stress balls. The Bulletin Board is up and 

pumpkins are beginning to be decorated. Wishing 

you a Happy Fall Season!    

 

                                        

    
 

                    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lessons with the Wilton Conservatory of Music are 

underway! Registration is rolling, so students can 

begin lessons with us any time during the year!  We 

currently have openings for guitar, voice, piano, and 

more! Private lessons are available for children and 

adults and are held after school hours at Cider Mill 

School. Try something new, or pick up where you 

left off!.  Lessons are also great to reinforce what 

students are playing in school! Click here to learn 

more and contact conservatory@wiltonps.org to 

schedule lessons today!   

 

 

 
 

TOPIARY WORKSHOP  

Michele Klink, an award-winning flower designer, 

will walk you through the assembly of a boxwood 

topiary and decorating it for the holidays. Make one 

or two topiaries and add a festive touch to your home 

for the holidays. Cider and cookies will be 

provided. A materials fee, payable to the instructor, 

is $25 1 topiary/$50 2 topiaries. 

Wilton High School  

7:00 ï 9:00 pm  

December 13 

 

BLAZE YOUR CAREER TRAIL WITH 

SALESFORCE.COM 

Learn more about the worldôs #1 CRM tool also 

voted as the #1 Best Company to Work For. There 

are boundless opportunities in the Salesforce.com 

ecosystem to advance you in your career in any 

company or even on your own as a Salesforce 

Consultant. Salesforce.com skills are in high 

demand! Learn from a Salesforce.com 

Consultant/Developer/Trainer who has been blazing 

the trail with Salesforce for over 15 years. You will 

be given guidance to build your own trail using the 

FREE training tools provided by Salesforce.com. 

Learn the steps for becoming an ñAwesome Adminò 

as well as many tips and tricks. Multi-year 

Dreamforce speaker and Salesforce partner for over 

10 years, Pam Barnet brings a wealth of experience 

and knowledge to this groundswell of Cloud 

Computing!                    

Wilton High School  

7:00 -9:30 pm   

November 15 

Wilt & Ed!  

Miller -Driscoll and Cider Mill Extended Day 

Childcare Programs participated in the Wilton 

Chamber of Commerce Annual Scarecrow Fest. 
 

Conservatory of Music    

Adult Education     

https://students.wiltoncontinuinged.org/CourseCatalog/catalogView.asp?id=144
mailto:conservatory@wiltonps.org

